Wynyard Road & Hartfields PPG Meeting

Wednesday 9th January 2019

   12.30pm

	No
	Agenda Item
	

	1.
	Introduction and Welcome
	

	2.
	Apologies
	Ann Heppenstall, GS


	3.
	Minutes from previous meeting
	Dr Parker explained that the last minutes to view were from July 2018 as no one attended the meeting held in October 2018. He explained that a lot of the items on the minutes from July are listed on the agenda today so updates will be given. 

 

	4.
	Patient Group Practice Requirements
	Review of complaints and comments made – unfortunately this information was not available to share with the group today due to Ann being absent from the meeting. Dr Parker apologised regarding this. 
MW explained he had concerns regarding access to the Meds Team at McKenzie House and opening times of the phone lines to order medication. He went on to explain that the repeat prescription slip he had at home had the incorrect opening times on. Emily explained that the opening times had recently changed and old repeat notes would have the old details on. Dr Parker assured the group that the message appearing on prescriptions today would be checked to ensure the information was correct.  MW went on to explain that it had taken him 32 calls to connect into a queue when trying to access the team and he then had to wait a period of time on hold before speaking to a member of the team.  LS and DT explained they had experienced similar issues recently. LS suggested additional staff within the team and increased opening hours. He went on to say that he had never experienced a problem accessing Wynyard Road prescriptions before changes were made. Dr Parker apologised for the issues raised and advised the group that although there is only one telephone number there are several lines within that and there are 4 members within the Meds Team answering calls. He advised that data from the phone company regarding activity on the lines would be requested and the results of this would be shared at the next meeting and opening times would be monitored. Online prescription requests were also discussed. 

RS told the group he had recently had discussions with, Pharmacist, at Fens and was informed the reason the pharmacy do not have patients orders out ready for them is because they dispense them when the patient attends. This is due to a large number of uncollected prescriptions. RS wondered if there was any way in which pharmacies could report back to GP practices regarding uncollected items so further prescriptions were not issued. Dr Parker explained that the practice can see issues of medications but is unable to see dispensed medications. Pharmacies are able to complete ‘Medication use reviews’ and it would be helpful if this included uncollected prescriptions however this all takes time to complete.  Some items are now only prescribed acutely so patient use can be monitored. This has been the case for GTN spray for quite some time and has recently been introduced for prescribing of Ventolin inhalers. This helps identify patients who are ordering inappropriately who may need alternative medications/assessments but also helps reduce waste. 

RS explained he had recently had a medication review with a Nurse Practitioner and found the system worked well and the outcome was good. 



	5.
	Surgery Updates
	· New Partner

Dr Bhavik Goswami joined the practice initially as a salaried GP but he is now a GP Partner. 
· E-Consult. 
Dr Parker explained e-consult was discussed with the group back in July but staff had now received training and this service was up and running successfully in the practice. Dr Parker explained to the group that e-consult can be accessed via the practice website; there is a video tutorial available although the step by step instructions are easy to follow. He explained that approximately 20-30 requests per day were being received and responded to within a 48hr period. The requests received include repeat sick notes, UTI problems, advice for ongoing conditions, etc. 7-8 practices in the Tees area went live with the programme on the same date but McKenzie Group had the highest uptake. Patient surveys have also been excellent with majority of patients rating ‘extremely satisfied’ with the service.  Dr Parker encourage the patient group to use this in the future if required and recommend this service to other patients as another way of accessing the practice. 
RS enquired how patients would get prescriptions via this method if required. Dr Parker explained that if patients signed up to EPS it would be sent electronically, alternatively it would be made available for collection at registered GP Practice. A member of staff would contact the patient to inform them. 
· Data Team
A new Data Team has now been established and is based at Victoria Medical Centre. The team consists of 3 members of staff who are responsible for a range of data tasks including coding hospital letters, adding recalls, etc. Dr Parker explained that efficiencies had been made by having a centralised team. Dr Parker also explained that new programmes had been introduced to help deal with Insurance reports requests and this had dramatically reduced patient waiting times for forms to be completed. 
· Meds Team
Meds Team, as previously mentioned, is a based at McKenzie House. The team consists of 4 full time members and 2 part time staff. The team is supported by the practice pharmacist. As well as dealing with prescription note requests and telephones the team also deal with pharmacies, hospital requests, etc. Protocols and procedures are in place for the team to follow and Dr Parker explained by having trained members of staff in the team patient safety is increased. 
· Violent Patient Scheme
The Violent Patient Scheme has been renamed and is now known as the Special Allocation Service. The service commenced at Wynyard Road on Monday 7th January following several meetings with NHS England and the CCG. There are 8 people listed on the SAS register but 2 are currently in prison, 3 people have not made contact with the previous provider for long periods of time. 

LS asked if alternations within the building had been agreed as previously discussed. Dr Parker explained that the alternations had not proceeded due to expense, however, NHS England and the CCG had agreed the practice could close when SAS in progress. For this reason appointments will only be given to patients registered on SAS between 5 & 6pm when no other services use the building. The building will be closed to other patients and a note will be put up on the door regarding access at that time. A security guard has also been employed. Dr Parker explained that currently Stockton patients are seen in Stockton, however, uncertain if this will remain the case as the practice currently running that service will be closing and Wynyard Road may be an option. 

· Fax Machine
Fax machines at Wynyard Road Medical Centre, Hartfields Medical Centre, Throston Medical Centre and Victoria Medical Centre have now been turned off. Email correspondence with hospitals, etc. is being encouraged. One machine does remain at McKenzie House, however, this machine does not print but instead transfers files electronically onto the system. There has recently been a ban on the NHS buying fax machines put in place. 
· Opening Hours
Wynyard Road Medical Centre and Hartfields Medical Centre will now close at 6pm instead of 6.30pm. This change commenced on Monday 7th January following approval from NHS England and CCG. 

· Time Out Events

Wynyard and Hartfields have been allowed to close for town wide training events known as Time In Time Out sessions. There are usually 4 half day closures a year for these events. Previously Wynyard and Hartfields were the only 2 practices in the town not able to close due to a clause in the contract. Mrs Taylor said she thought this was very good progress and common sense. 
· Cross Site Working
With effect from Monday 7th January patients registered with McKenzie Group Practice will be able to access appointments at all 5 sites, regardless of which site they are registered with. Dr Parker explained he hoped this would help with appointment capacity and continuity of care. 



	6.
	AOB
	· DT advised she recently attended hospital for an appointment but was told Hartfields Medical Centre was not on the hospital system only McKenzie House. Dr Parker explained he was unsure of this but is aware that Pathology results do show up as Hartfields. 
· MW explained he recently attended Hartfields Medical Centre late one evening for an appointment. He was concerned regarding the low lighting leading along the path to the medical centre. 
· DT expressed concerns regarding missed appointments at the hospital. She had been referred by the practice, had not received letters regarding her appointments but the surgery did receive letters regarding not attending. Dr Parker explained that the hospital systems and GP systems do not talk to each other so there is no way of the GP practice knowing when a hospital appointment has been arranged for a patient. He advised DT to contact the hospital regarding her concerns. 


Page 4 of 4

